**Subscribe** 

Share ▼

**Past Issues** 

**Translate** 



Please Visit Supervisor Horsley's Facebook Page

Welcome to San Mateo County
Supervisor Don Horsley's
Third District Newsletter: Jan. 1. 2016
Wishing everyone a
Happy New Year!

View this email in your browser



The Eddie Andreini Sr. Airfield at Half Moon Bay Airport

Eddie Andreini Jr. and his wife Sandra accepted a San Mateo County Resolution naming the Eddie Andreini Sr. Airfield at Half Moon Bay Airport in honor of Eddie Andreini Sr. Supervisor Don Horsley sponsored the effort to rename the airfield in honor of the noted pilot, businessman and community advocate.



Check out this story in the Half Moon Bay Review about Tunitas Creek Beach.



## **Tunitas Creek Beach Patrol**

Supervisor Don Horsley and Deputy County
Manager Mike Callagy recently visited Tunitas
Creek Beach to explore ways to keep the large and
unmonitored beach cleaner, safer and more
protected. Recent public activity has brought
hundreds of people to the beach for parties,
resulting in waste and garbage. Cars have also
been blocking traffic on Tunitas Creek Road and
Highway 1, resulting in a County decision to post
No Parking and time-limit signs on the County
right-of-way.



## **Julia Bott Retires**

Julia Bott, who retired from her leadership role as the Executive Director of the San Mateo County Parks Foundation in November. with Parks Director Marlene Finley, was honored by the Board of Supervisors for her long, successful tenure with the Foundation. Parks Commissioner Mel Pincus is in the background. "Julia Bott has done a fantastic job for the Parks Foundation," said Supervisor Horsley. "We will miss her, but look forward to still seeing her out in the parks that she served and loved so well."





## King Tides Event

Don Horsley recently participated in a special King Tides informational meeting at Mirada Surf in Half Moon Bay. He was joined by Half Moon Bay Mayor Marina Fraser. (Thanks to Susy Castoria for the photographs.)

King Tides are a warning for the future of Sea Level Rise.



Repair of Highway 1 at Surfer's Beach began in late 2015, just in time for the projected El Nino storms. Supervisor Horsley was instrumental in making sure this crucial effort was undertaken by Caltrans to maintain the connectivity of the Coastside.

Check out Half Moon Bay Review's story about this repair.

Ask the Supervisor. Have a concern or question about San Mateo County's District 3? Click here to send an email to Don Horsley.

## **Click here for information about Disaster Preparedness**

Copyright © 2015 San Mateo County Supervisor Don Horsley, All rights reserved.

unsubscribe from this list update subscription preferences

